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Religious leaders participating online in webinar hosted by American Clergy Leadership Conference 

(ACLC) 

 

On April 30, the World Clergy Leadership Conference (WCLC) hosted a webinar under the theme 

"Gathering of the Holy with Holy Mother Han." A total of 392 pastors affiliated with WCLC and the 

American Clergy Leadership Conference (ACLC) from 65 countries participated in the event. The 

webinar also garnered over 880 views on replay, reflecting a strong response from members of the clergy 

around the world. Through the webinar, participants shared that they had been deeply inspired by the 

proclamation and message True Mother gave at the Cheon Won Gung Entrance Ceremony and shared 

their reflections. They also offered sincere testimony based on their own experiences of faith, creating an 

atmosphere for the exchange of both mutual challenges and blessings. 

 

 
Religious leaders who participated in "2025 Global Interfaith Prayer Meeting" (April 12, Cheonshim 

Cultural Center) 

 

From start to finish, the webinar was filled with God's grace. In particular, WCLC Coordinator Junko 

Oosberger added depth to the webinar by vividly sharing her moving experiences during a recent 

pilgrimage to the holy ground in Korea. Participants expressed that through the sharing of these 

pilgrimage experiences they felt even closer to True Parents' providence. 

 

 

 


